

January 23, 2015

WASTE MANAGEMENT 1271 Beechwood Road Napanee, ON K7R 3L1 (613) 388-1057 (613) 388-2785 fax

Ms. Agatha Garcia-Wright, Director
Environmental Approvals Access and Service Integration Branch
Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change
2 St. Clair Avenue West, Floor 12A
Toronto, ON M4V 1L5

Re:

Public Notification Plan

Richmond Landfill Site, Town of Greater Napanee, Ontario

Waste Management of Canada Corporation

Dear Ms. Garcia-Wright:

Waste Management of Canada Corporation (WM) owns the Richmond Landfill site, located in the Town of Greater Napanee, Ontario. The site operates under Environmental Compliance Approval No. A371203, issued January 9, 2012, as amended.

Condition 9.5 of the ECA pertains to the Public Notification Plan (Plan), which was developed by WM, the Ministry of Environment and Climate Change (MOECC) and the Concerned Citizens Committee of Tyendinaga and Environs (CCCTE) through the Environmental Review Tribunal process in February 2013. The Plan, and conditions governing its use, were included in Notice 1 to amend ECA No. A371203, issued May 3, 2013.

In the Plan, Section 4.0 reads as follows:

"On or before January 31, 2015, and every two years thereafter, WM shall formally review this plan and, where appropriate, WM may prepare and submit proposed revisions to this plan to ensure that it is effectively fulfilling the notification purposes of the plan, as described in Section 1.0."

This letter is to serve as notification that WM has conducted a review of the Public Notification Plan and has determined no revisions are required at this time. A copy of this letter has been provided to the stakeholders identified in Section 2.0 of the Plan, and as listed in this letter.

Should you have any questions or comments regarding the content of this letter, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Ms. Agatha Garcia-Wright, Director, MOECC January 23, 2015 page 2

Yours truly,

Waste Management of Canada Corporation

Tim Murphy, MCIP, RPP Director of Regulatory Affairs

CC:

Mr. Trevor Dagilis, District Manager, MOE - Kingston District

Mr. Chris Raffael, Senior Environmental Officer, MOE - Kingston District Mr. Ross Wallace, Landfill Manager, Waste Management of Canada (WM)

Mr. Wayne Jenken, Area Landfill Engineer, WM

Mr. Reid Cleland, Director of Disposal Operations - Ontario, WM

Public Liaison Committee

Mayor Gordon Schermerhorn, Town of Greater Napanee Mr. Raymond Callery, CAO, Town of Greater Napanee

Reeve Rick Phillips, Tyendinaga Township Mr. Steve Mercer, CAO, Tyendinaga Township Mayor Norman Clark, Town of Deseronto

Ms. Gail Maracle, Acting Clerk, Town of Deseronto Chief Don Maracle, Mohawks of the Bay of Quinte Mr. Dan Brant, CAO, Mohawks of the Bay of Quinte

Chair, Concerned Citizens Committee of Tyendinaga and Environs

Chair, Technical Committee Quinte Conservation Authority

Property Owners/Residents within a three (3) kilometre radius of the landfill site